

## THE HARLOW CORPORATION PHONE (806) 372-7381 RECEIVED

OCT 2 0 1980

O. C. D. ARTESIA, OFFICE

October 17, 1980

Mr. W. A. Gressett, District Supervisor Energy and Mineral Department Oil Conservation Commission P.O. Drawer DD Artesia, NM 88210

> 0'Brien Fee "19"-3 (3-M-19-8-29)

Dear Mr. Gressett:

Our treatment of Jan. 10, 1980, the third one, was not successful and we have not treated anymore. The first two treatments showed oil at first but soon changed to all water. Both of these were relatively large treatments and this may be our trouble. All zones were treated together.

We anticipate that we will isolate the zone 2675-78 and treat and test it individually. We should be able to get to this in the near future.

Yours truly,

THE HARLOW CORPORATION

Production Engineer

WBL/ps